CANDIDATE FOR PRESIDENT
David E. Purcell

I stand for another term as President of Southwestern Archaeology, Inc. Pecos Conference now has organizers identified for 2025 and 2026 and we continue negotiations with Pecos National Historical Park to hold the 2027 Pecos Conference (our Centennial) in the park. It is my goal to find an organizer for 2027 and to identify volunteers to help plan this special event, which should both honor a century of archaeological research in the Southwest and to continue healing the relationships of archaeologists and Native peoples. With renewed interest in Pecos Conference, participation of increasing numbers of Native archaeologists and elders, and involvement of students and early career archaeologists through the Cordell/Powers Prize I believe that our future is bright. There will be continued and possibly increasing logistical challenges for Pecos Conference, but we will continue as THE Southwestern archaeology conference.
